
 

 Source of Faith-Romans 10:17   Source of Salvation-2 Timothy 3:15   Source of Truth-John 17:17   Source of Freedom-John 8:31-32 
      
When it comes to God's Word, it should be exciting enough to know that the scriptures come to us from God, through His peo-
ple. But can I encourage you with the above information. God's Word is a valuable resource for us to glean great treasures from. 
Spend some time reading the verses above and see how God can encourage your faith and fill your heart with truth.  
 
May we know that Salvation comes from Jesus Christ alone and it is from His Word that I can know this is true. May the verses 
below point you to a saving relationship with Jesus Christ.  
                                                                 Romans 3:23, Romans 5:8, Romans 6:23, Romans 10:9,10 
 

Pastor Anthony,  Holland Church    Sunday Worship is at 9:30    

Wednesday Nights Alive meal at 6:10 p.m.  

Wednesday:  Bible Study for 3 years –12 grade 6:10-7:30 p.m.  Youth Group meets. Men’s Bible Study 

7:30 –8:30  

Pastor Anthony’s Phone 402 984 3702 

        Holland Church 

Where you find  family 

 

   1 Brodyn Wathor 
  4 Gloria Clark 
  6 Ron Liesveld 
  6 Barb Sears 
  7 Shane Godtel 
  9 Max Latta 
12 Audrey Knudtson 
13 Luke Van Cott 
19 Kim Spencer 
19 Jerry Widhalm 
22 Lexi Maendele 
27 Susan O'Connor 
28 Jayleigh Wathor 
30 Wilbur Auman 

18 Kevin and Eunice Cramer 
18 Mike and Patty Peters 
21 Merle and Marilyn Auman 
23 Mike and Jill Vande Griend 

Wednesday Nights Alive will con-
clude on March 26. We appreci-
ate you sharing your child with us. 
Plans are being made to have a 
pageant on March 26 following 
our evening meal.  
Parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles, you are all invited to attend. 

 

 
 

Family Night will replace Wednesday 
Nights Alive starting April 2. Meals will 
be served at 5:30-6:10 It will  involve 
Bible learning with families gathered 

around the tables. Pastor Anthony will 
lead Family Night.  

 

Saturday, April 5 at 2p.m..  
Join us  ring your children to  
Community Easter Egg Hunt.  
It will be held on our walking 
path south of our tennis  
court 

                                      YFC Camp & Trip Fundraiser 
Last year at Camp, 14 students came to Christ and 5 were baptized. 
At our Spring Break trips, 60 students engaged in worship and de-
votional activities. At Worlds of Fun, 150 students connected with a 
Campus Life leader. Through all of this, 86 students made decisions 
to follow Jesus. However, last year we had a grand total expense for 
these events of $39,876. We never want finances to be a reason a 
student cannot attend one of our events. Would you prayerfully 
consider how you could help lower that cost by donating online 
at https://yfclincoln.givingfuel.com/cte-fund?  
My goal is to find 25 people who will donate $100 each this year! 
Donations for this fundraiser are due by April 15th. If you have  any 
questions  or would like to donate, talk to Chet!  

2025 

Choir will rehearse on  March 16, 
and sing on March 23.  

 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyfclincoln.givingfuel.com%2Fcte-fund&data=05%7C02%7C%7C871c81857d124de9ca1c08dd54f49545%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638760131633911184%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOn


WinGS  (Women In God’s Service) 

Calling all ladies, women, girls…...we would love to have you join us for our WinGs meeting on 

Tuesday, March 4, at 7:00.  Susan O’Connor will lead our study on Chapter 3 in our book, 

“Only One Gospel”.  In this lesson, we will talk about the fact that there are many different 

leaders and styles of leadership in the church, but only one gospel.  

 

 

 

Our March mission project is Pregnancy Center.  Here are some items to consider for donation:    

everyday clothing for boys or girls (preemie, newborn, 0-3 months, 12 mo, 18 mo, 24mo-2T, 3T) 

sleepers for boys or girls (newborn & 0-3 mo, zip-up style) 

sleep sacks for boys or girls (newborn– 6 mo.) 

shoes for boys or girls (newborn-size 7) 

Items for baby baskets: baby bottles (new, 8 oz) , baby wash, baby shampoo,  

baby lotion (10-ish oz. size),  hooded bath towels, pacifiers (NB-6 mo.),  

rattles and teething rings, bibs and hats  

 

 

             Soup-er Luncheon   

After choosing from 9 different and          

delicious kinds of soup, diners were        

entertained by the auctioneering skills of 

Chris Hilkemann, assisted by Susan 

“Vanna” O’Connor.  There was lively       

bidding between tables for the            

mouthwatering desserts being offered to 

the highest bidder.   

The fundraising efforts of WinGS were very successful, and                                                                                            

everyone enjoyed  the time spent together. A total of $3,083  

was raised, which proves this message to be true: 


